Follow up to the European Parliament resolution on Insurance Guarantee Schemes, adopted by the Commission on 13 December 2011
1.
Rapporteur: Peter SKINNER (S&D/UK)
2.
EP reference number: A7-0243/2011 / P7-TA-PROV(2011)0435
3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 13 October 2011

4.
Subject: Insurance Guarantee Schemes

5.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Economic and Monetary Affairs (ECON)

6.
Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:
Parliament adopted the resolution following the Commission's 2010 White Paper on Insurance Guarantee Schemes (IGS)
.
In the Resolution, the Parliament:

· calls on the Commission to rapidly put forward the proposal for a Directive on Insurance Guarantee Schemes;

· supports the adoption of the 'home' country principle, i.e. the principle that the scheme of the Member State where the insurer is authorised should pay in case of its failure also for cross-border branches;

· considers that life insurance should be covered with priority, while for non-life insurance it expresses some doubts;

· proposes that IGS funding should be left to Member States on the basis of the subsidiarity principle;

· urges the Commission not to advocate a uniquely ex-ante approach to funding;

· stresses the importance of information being easily accessible to consumers in the event of an insurer's insolvency (single point of contact, single own-language process, etc.)

· claims IGS coverage should be limited to natural persons, while individual Member States may choose to include legal persons;

· warns of issues for IGS stemming from high insurance market concentration in some Member States;

· warns of moral hazard that could be created by IGS on supervisors and insurers.

7.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:
The Commission agrees with the Parliament on the importance of the issues raised in the Resolution. A number of the points raised by the European Parliament are in line with the ideas set out in the Commission's 2010 White Paper, such as the adoption of the home state principle and the importance of providing consumers with easy and appropriate information so as to allow them to receive effective and rapid protection when dealing with the IGS of another Member State.

The Commission services will examine the issues raised in the Resolution in the context of a comprehensive impact assessment, to be carried out in the course of 2012. Apart from the points above mentioned, this impact assessment will in particular also look at the method and level of funding, whether IGS should cover both life and non-life insurance policies and whether coverage should be limited to natural persons or also extend to selected legal persons.

Depending on the outcome of that impact assessment, the Commission might come forward with a legislative proposal on IGS for late 2012 / early 2013.
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